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NEWSLETTER

Dear Parents and Guardians,

The 23-24 school year has come to an end! It was a great year filled with memorable
moments.

@ongmtulations, Graduates!

Our graduating class has officially completed their journey with us, and we could not be
prouder of their accomplishments. We wish every one of them a bright and successful
future ahead. Congratulations, class of 2024! | want to give special recognition to the
following students:

Vivian Morris and Caden Bailey received the American Legion Award for community service
and leadership.

Claira Bowles and Caden Bailey received the Grant Salmons Award. This award is student-
driven, and the 8th grade class votes for students with a positive attitude.

Brad Crosswhite received a Rotary Scholarship award for his exemplary ability always to do
the right thing, be truthful, and be a good friend.

Facilities

.’ We are so excited to announce the installation of a new portable facility for our afterschool
and resource program. This expansion will provide more opportunities for students to
enhance their learning experience.
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Please mark your calendars for the family work day scheduled for August 3rd. This is a great
opportunity for our school community to come together and contribute to improving our
school environment.

/ Employment Opportunities
~ Would you be interested in part-time employment? \We have several openings for teacher's

é aides. Please email director@redwoodprep.org if you are interested in joining our team!



Board Meeting Update
In case you missed the meeting, | wanted to review the outcome of the June Board Meeting!
We had a big agenda. Here are the key takeaways:

e The 2024-2027 Local Control Accountability Plan (LCAP) was approved. The LCAP is a
critical tool for schools to set goals, plan actions, and allocate resources to improve
student outcomes. The LCAP is important because it ensures transparency,
accountability, and community engagement in the decision-making process of a school
district. It allows parents, educators, and stakeholders to understand the district's
priorities, funding allocations, and progress toward meeting goals. By involving parents in
the review of the LCAP, we can collectively work towards providing the best educational
experience for all students. Thank you so much for your participation in the LCAP
process. Your voice matters! The final LCAP can be found on the school website. Here is
an overview of our three goals:

1. Provide a safe learning environment for all students.

2.Improve academic achievement for all students.

3. Maintain a positive school climate with involved parents, engaged students,
and a community of belonging.

e A warm welcome to Sarah Scarfone! Sarah will be the new fifth-grade teacher, and we
are so excited to have her join our school community in a new capacity. Sarah has been a
parent at RPC, and we are thrilled to have her join our teaching team!

e FAIR Act Policy- The board approved a policy related to the FAIR Act. | am proud of our
school community for navigating through a challenging topic. The shared leadership
process has truly showcased the effectiveness of teamwork and collaboration in
addressing important issues.

e Thank you to Sarah Poust, Patrica Sorci, Christien Salmon, and Jason Woodward for their
service on the school board. We appreciate your dedication and commitment to our
school. We are excited to announce that Sarah Lourenzo, Kyle Shamp, Sarah Williams,
and James \Wooley will start their first term on the school board in August.

Thank you for a wonderful year. With every school year comes challenges, but | am thankful
for our ability to work collaboratively, accommodate differing opinions, and remain focused
on the most important aspect of our work: the students. We have one amazing school
community! I wish you all a wonderful summer and look forward to seeing you all in August!

Sincerely,

Karissa



